To:		Willis McCluskey and Ben Schoene, Co-chairs
		WGQ Business Practices Subcommittee

From:		Rachel Hogge, Nichole Lopez, Kim Van Pelt and Steve McCord, Co-chairs
		WGQ Joint Information Requirements (IR) / Technical Subcommittees

Date:		August 18, 2025

Re:		R25002
													

During the WGQ Joint Information Requirements / Technical Subcommittees (IR/Technical) meeting on August 13, 2025, participants reviewed the proposed modifications of certain Capacity Release data sets, as requested in R23002.  IR / Technical has questions specifically related to Instruction #2, noted below, and would like to discuss this further with the BPS. 

Instruction 2:

Wholesale Gas Quadrant BPS instructs the WGQ IR/Tech Subcommittees to accommodate the practice of providing replacement shipper contract information in the EDI offer download when present in EBB offer download. Review all associated data sets to make corresponding changes including adding code values as needed.

Memo to BPS:
The Replacement Shipper Contract Number data element is ‘Not Used’ in the EBB/EDI Download in the Offer dataset.  It is ‘Mutually Agreed’ in the EBB Creation in the Offer dataset, and then, only if it is a Prearranged Deal.  It is possible for this piece of data to be displayed in the Offer on the EBB as functionally related data (see WGQ Standard No. 4.3.44) after the release has been awarded.

 

